Sample only – 08 April 2014 

PLEASE NOTE THIS IS AN EXAMPLE LETTER ONLY
(SAMPLE LETTER: REQUEST THAT A FAVOURABLE DECISION BE MADE BY THE RRT. ONLY USE THIS EXAMPLE LETTER IF YOU WERE INITIALLY FOUND TO BE A REFUGEE BY THE RRT AND THEN THE DIBP REJECTED YOU BECAUSE OF REGULATION 866.222 AND THEN YOU LODGED AT THE RRT AGAIN)
Date: (insert date) 
Refugee Review Tribunal

PO Box 14158

Melbourne VIC 8001 

By email: vic.registry@mrt-rrt.gov.au 

Dear Tribunal member, 


Name: (insert name)


RRT case number: (insert RRT case number)


D.O.B: (insert date of birth) 
On (insert date of first RRT decision) the Refugee Review Tribunal found that I am a person with respect to whom Australia has protection obligations, and remitted the matter back to the Department of Immigration and Border Protection for reconsideration with the direction that I satisfy s36 (2) (a) or s 36 (2)(aa) of the Migration Act 1958 (Cth). 

I was subsequently notified of a decision by the Department of Immigration and Border Protection that my application has been refused because I do not satisfy clause 866.222 of the Migration Regulations 1994. I then lodged at the Refugee Review Tribunal an application for review of that decision. 
I am aware that on 27 March, 2014 the Australian Senate disallowed clause 866.222 of the Migration Regulations 1994.

In light of the Senate disallowance of clause 866.222, and given that the RRT has already assessed that I am a person with respect to whom Australia has protection obligations, I would submit that my review could be expedited and resolved positively without a hearing and the matter be remitted to the DIBP for final determination, pursuant to section 425 (2)(a) of the Migration Act. 

Please note that if the RRT is not in a position to decide favourably on the papers I DO NOT consent to waive my right to a hearing.   
Thank you for considering my submission. 
Kind Regards
Signature: (sign)  
Name:
(insert name) 
Important disclaimer: This sample letter is provided as a guide and for information purposes only.  Anyone using this resource should obtain advice from a registered migration agent or a practising lawyer. For information about registered migration agents please visit: www.mara.gov.au. The ASRC has attempted to ensure that the resource is current and accurate, but it is not responsible for the consequences of any error or omission.  The resource is provided on the basis that people accessing it undertake responsibility for assessing the relevance and accuracy of its content.


